
 

 

ABB Australia Pty Limited 
Electrification Products division 
ABN 68 003 337 611 

Street address: 
Bapaume Road 
Moorebank 
NSW 2170 
Australia 
 
 

Postal address: 
Locked Bag 7315 
Liverpool 
NSW 1871 
Australia 

Phone: +61 2 9821 0111 
Fax: +61 2 9738 2126 
 
 
www.abbaustralia.com.au 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Subject: ESV RIS: EXTENDING THE PROHIBITION ON CERTAIN MODELS OF RCBOs 
 
 
 
Dear  
 

  
ABB Australia thanks ESV for the opportunity to comment on the Extending the Prohibition on Certain 
Models of RCBO Regulatory Impact Statement – March 2020.  
 
ABB is a global supplier/manufacturer of RCD products, including compact RCBOs and is considered one 
of the largest manufacturers of RCD products in the world.  One of ABB’s core values is the safety 
provided by our products to staff, consumers and installers around the world.   
 
We have previously responded on 30th January 2020 to ESV’s request for submissions in the preparation 
of Consultation RIS. 
 
ABB supports the ongoing efforts to increase the protection provided by RCD products through the 
requirements of the Australian Wiring Rules AS/NZS 3000:2018 where the mandatory use of RCD‘s has 
been increased from previous editions. 
 
The additional requirements outlined by the prohibition in Victoria has been considered by Standards 
Australia Technical Committee EL-004 in November 2016 and by the sub-committee of technical experts 
EL-004/09 in March 2017 with a view to modify the RCBO standard AS/NZS 61009.  The resolution was to 
refer the proposed modification to the IEC Technical Committee TC-23 who are responsible for the 
standard IEC 61009 that the Australian standard is derived from.  TC-23 rejected any need to amend the 
standard based upon no reported issues from any other jurisdictions and EL-004 supported this view by a 
majority decision of members. 
 
ABB is concerned that having the Victorian jurisdiction out of step with the requirements of the Australian 
and international standards as well as other national jurisdictions creates a confusing scenario for 
industry.  An RCBO that is accepted in a border town such as Albury would be unacceptable in the twin 
city of Wodonga. This will create a burden on installers, wholesalers and suppliers in administering these 
requirements. 
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